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MEETING OF TERENURE RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE( 2)
Tuesday 13th February 2007 
MOTION No: 5
Motion: Councillor M. Árdagh 
"That the Manager gives an update on his further inspection of the Building Yard at rear of Muckross Avenue and it’s suitability for infill housing and will he give a report on the matter." 
Report: 

A further examination of the lands referred to in the motion has been carried out. The access to the site is via a narrow laneway which has insufficient width to provide a suitable or acceptable access to the lands at the rear to enable their development for housing development purposes save for the possibility of a single dwelling unit. Such a proposal would not be economically sustainable.

The possibility of acquiring additional adjacent lands to enable improved access to be provided to this site has also been examined. Due to the construction of extensions to both dwellings at the entrance point from Muckross Avenue, such an acquisition would also involve demolition works and consequently is not considered feasible or suitable for development as an infill housing scheme.
While there is clearly a site capable of accommodating a number of dwelling units and while there is also clear redevelopment potential associated with the large rear gardens adjoining this site, unless a viable solution to the limited access difficulty can be produced, the advancement of an infill housing proposal is premature.

